New and existing policies

Full gender equality impact assessment summary report 

Name of the policy being impact assessed:

Proposed changes in pension provision for staff in grades 1-6
What the equality impact assessment concluded:

1.  That the proposed changes to USPAS will impact more on women than men, since there are currently more women than men in USPAS.

2.  That the proposed changes to USPAS do not affect men and women in different ways – they apply equally to both groups.

3.  That the negative impact of the proposed changes e.g increase in contribution rate, are considered to be more than offset by the positive impact of making the changes e.g reduction of future deficits, possible total closure of scheme.

4.  That by making the proposed changes and safeguarding the scheme for existing members, the changes will promote equality of opportunity by maintaining a pension scheme, the majority of the membership of which is female.
5.  That the introduction of a defined contribution scheme is expected to increase equality of opportunity by enabling more staff (in particular women) to join a pension scheme. 

What evidence was used:

1.  Current membership of USPAS – 69% female, 31% male

2.  Current non-members of USPAS – 68% female, 32% male

3.  Women’s pay as a percentage of men’s pay in grades 1-6 on implementation of the Framework Agreement, May 2007.  This showed that women earned more than men on average in grades 1, 2, 3, 5 and 6.  Only in grade 4 did women earn less than men on average.  
4.  Qualitative evidence from the consultation process.  
Who was involved and consulted and how:

Male and female members of USPAS and the relevant trade unions.
The action that will be taken as a result of the impact assessment:

Further assessment once changes implemented i.e one year post-implementation.
The date of the impact assessment:

16.07.08
Please submit this summary report to the Equality and Diversity Coordinator.

